Maiden Bradley Parish Council

To all Members of the Parish Council you are summons to attend the following meeting of the Parish Council 

It will be held in the Village Hall, Maiden Bradley on 

Tuesday 12th April 2011 at 7.30pm

Agenda
1. Welcome and Introductions.

2. Declarations of Interest

To receive any disclosure(s) of interest by a Councillor or as an Officer in matters to be considered at this meeting, in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct 2007
 A member must, within 28 days of becoming aware of any changes to the Interests specified in the register of members Interests, provide written notification to the Monitoring Officer

 A member must within 28 days of receiving any gift or hospitality over the value of £25.00, whilst in their official capacity under the code, provides written notification to the monitoring officer of the existence and nature of that gift or hospitality.

3. Apologies for Absence. 

Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

4. Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 8th March 2011
Council is asked to note the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 8th March 2011.

5. Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 8th March 2011
Council is asked to consider and, if agreed, adopt the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 8th March 2011.
6. Public Question time
There will be, if required, a short period of time for public questions or information. The public will be limited to 3 minutes each.
7. Jacqui Abbot the Warminster Area Board Manager will address Council.

8. To receive the Chairman's announcements
9. Clerks Report
Bus Stop

Council is asked to note that the final phase of the refurbishment will be completed this month.

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has received no replies.

Parish News 

The Clerk would like to report that the Parish Annual Newsletter has been finalised and is going to print.

Insurance Policy
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has now received the renewal pack form from the present insurers and will present her findings to Council at the next meeting.

Parish Footpath PIG Grant
Council is asked to note that Chris Oliver has given the following reply: My only consultation so far was not encouraging. Council is asked to wait for Chris to action further consultation on this matter.
CPRE Membership Pack

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has received the membership pack; Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk if they wish to view it.

Big Society and the Society of Local Council Clerks

Council is asked to discuss whether the Clerk could assist the SLCC with a project it is undertaking to build an information pool on successful community projects see below:

 The Society of Local Council Clerks would like to invite every member whose council has initiated ANY project in which it has engaged with the local community to kindly drop us a brief line – we hope, soon, to be in a position to produce a library of all the projects being undertaken, to which members can refer, and share in the experiences of their colleagues. Please email ian.purchase@slcc.co.uk giving yours and your Council’s name, a brief description of the project plus your contact details. Ian will then add it to our project library.
Highways

Council is asked to note that the Clerk met with Grahame Hay, Head of Services and Street Scene, Wiltshire Council at the recent Warminster Area Board meeting. The Clerk discussed the changeover from Melksham Depot back to the Wilton Depot. Grahame Hay ended the conversation with an invite for the Clerk to go over to Wilton to meet with the Highways team. The Clerk took advantage of the invite and on the 28th March 2011, met with the Parish Stewards and Office staff. This proved to be a very valuable exercise for future communications with the Highways. 

10. Community Speed Watch

Council is asked to note that the recent golden river has confirmed that the traffic is speeding at a high percentile through the parish and that the village is now eligible for Community Speed Watch following the results. The Community Speed Watch team will contact the Clerk and inform her of the process of obtaining volunteers and the training in the use of the speed watch camera. Council is asked to discuss how it wishes to proceed with seeking a minimum of 6 volunteers to run the programme.
11. Parish Steward

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of works required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit. 
Councillor Baudrain would like to speak to Council on the repairs to the Frome Bridge.
Council is also asked to discuss the below email regarding the sighting of the new Grit Bin:

The Area Highway Engineer for Warminster went and surveyed the proposed site in Maiden Bradley, and unfortunately this site is not suitable. The comment made regarding the location was thus:

“Maiden Bradley - flat gradient on this road and the verge is very narrow at this point, even by the gates (see attached). I can see it being damaged or in the way when the village hall is being used.”
The Clerk would like to recommend to Council that the Knapp which was the other site recommended by Pat Whyte to Council during the original discussions is suggested to the Highways. The Clerk will speak with Sally Barnett regarding the flat gradient of the site and inform her of the issues with trapped lorries during the bad weather.
12. Parish Online
The Public Sector Mapping Agreement (PSMA) allows direct supply of OS mapping to Parish Council's but they do not provide software to use the data. It has been highlighted as a very useful tool for Parish Councils especially the mapping service it gives. The Clerk has contacted Ordnance Survey and they suggest looking into the Parish Online service which is run by one of their partners.  The Parish Online service Info can be found at http://www.parish-online.co.uk/intro.html. 
Parish Online will provide the following functions and benefits:

•On line access to up-to-date Ordnance Survey maps of the parish: Parish Online always uses the latest maps which are maintained centrally.

•Online access to detailed Aerial Photography of the parish: Detailed aerial photography enables users to see exactly what is on the ground and can help Parish Councils to formulate and communicate their plans more effectively.

•Facilities to mark-up and store maps with parish information such as the position of litter bins, the extent of proposed developments or temporary traffic arrangements. The ability to annotate maps is a powerful management tool for Parish Councils. These annotations can form the basis of the Parish Plan. 

•Facilities for visually analysing information collected by the Parish such as the frequency and location of graffiti, fly tipping etc. Knowing where the problems are helps the parish to be managed more effectively

•Use the maps to allow members of the public to view information and comment on the Parish web site. Communicating with parish members on line helps to keep the community involved in local affairs. 

Parish Online is a secure web-based service which is accessed via the internet using a unique user id and password. Once a council has subscribed there is no need to get maps from any other source.

 Council is asked to take a look and indicate to the Clerk whether the £20.00 start-up fee and £10.00 yearly charge. If split three ways so £10.00 this year but only £3.33 every year thereafter for each of the Parish Councils the Clerk services would be agreeable. This service would give the Clerk access to mapping for planning, rights of way and other areas and would be a most useful tool.

13. Planning
Town and County Planning Act 1990 S/2011/388/FUL

Proposal: Full Planning The construction of a two story side extension

Location: 53 The Knapp Maiden Bradley Warminster

Council is asked to discuss the above application and inform the Clerk of its comments and decision.

14. Queen Elizabeth Fields 
Council is asked to discuss the reply below:
The Duke of Somerset would need to agree to the site becoming a Queen Elizabeth II Field. How long your lease is for as this would be relevant but the essential bit is that the owner must agree.
15. Recreational Play Area Consultation results
Council is asked hear an update from the Clerk on the results of the consultation sent out to parishioners. 

16. Rights of way
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has received a communication about a right of way that has access issues. The Clerk has contacted the Rights of Way Officer Nick Cowan who will liaise with the Clerk and Landowner to follow up the communication. The footpath in question is in Trow Lane see map below:
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17. Best Kept Village Competition – 2011

Council is asked note that the Clerk has sent off the Parish Council’s application.

18. Somerset County Council Minerals and Waste Development Frame Work

Council is asked to discuss whether it wishes to comment on the Waste Planning: Issues and Options consultation that is running from the 11th May 2011. The documentation can be viewed online at www.somerset.gov.uk/mineralsandwaste 

19. Proposed changes to Bus Services
Council is asked to discuss the letter received below:
As a result of significant reductions in local authority funding, and the Government's insistence that a high proportion of the savings are achieved in the first year, Wiltshire Council has had to make difficult decisions in setting its budget for the 2011/12 financial year. As far as is possible, it is seeking to make savings from improvements in efficiency and procurement, and has also reviewed its charging policies (for example, car parking charges have been increased to provide additional funding to support bus services). However, despite this it will still be necessary to make some reductions in front line services in order to meet the Government's requirements for reduced spending in the forthcoming year.

As a part of this, a package of bus service reductions is proposed that is intended to deliver a saving of £600,000 (around 10% of the existing budget). These will need to be implemented as soon as possible in order to make the required saving during the 2011/12 financial year.

The proposed reductions have been identified according to the Council's published Guidelines for funding of supported services, which were the subject of recent consultation as part of the third Local Transport Plan. The intention behind the proposals is to minimise the impact on users as far as is possible, by spreading the reductions across the county and withdrawing services or journeys where alternatives are available, or which are relatively poorly used or expensive to run per passenger carried.

Although we have to make the required saving, we are confident that the proposals represent the best way of achieving this with the minimum of hardship. Nevertheless, we recognise that reducing services will inevitably have an impact on users, and want to give communities the opportunity to respond if they are aware of particular difficulties that will result. We have therefore made allowance for funding a limited alternative service in some cases, but this will only be possible in specific instances where significant hardship would result, and where a viable and affordable alternative can be identified. This could for example include making use of community and voluntary transport to meet specific identified needs; you may wish to discuss this with local community and voluntary transport groups if appropriate.

With this in mind, this letter is being sent to all town and parish councils, and Area Board members, with an attachment showing details of the proposals that are relevant to your particular area. I would be grateful if you could discuss these locally, and write to me if you are aware of any specific aspects of the proposals that would cause significant hardship. If so, it would be helpful to know how many people will be affected, and what specific journeys they would no longer be able to make.

We will let you know when firm dates have been set for the introduction of the changes. In the meantime, I would be grateful if you could let me know by 1 May whether there are any significant concerns in your area, so that we have the opportunity if necessary to investigate alternative provision before the changes are implemented.

The above changes are the first step towards implementing the strategic review of the bus network proposed in the Local Transport Plan. This will include defining 'strategic' and 'local' services, and re-planning the way services are provided to meet local needs and demand in the most cost-effective way. As part of the reviews we will also be seeking to expand the role of community and voluntary transport where local groups and communities are able and willing to help. Town and Parish Councils, and the Area Boards, will be consulted at an early stage of the reviews affecting their area.
 The 1530 journey of the No 80 Bus which covers Mere to Kilmington - Maiden Bradley- Frome from is listed as a proposed cut. This would possibly take place from the 1st September 2011; the reason for this is very low usage (almost nil) a later bus from Frome at 1630 is available. 
20. Grant Applications
Council is asked to discuss and resolve the applications received from the below Groups/Clubs.
Link Scheme

PCC Maiden Bradley

Village Shop Maiden Bradley

Village Hall Maiden Bradley

Community Garden Maiden Bradley

West Wilts Portage Service
21. Annual Internal Audit
Clerk to report back to Council.

22. Accounts for Payment
Council is asked to approve the payments listed below:
April’s Wages







£219.09
Heat, light and wear & tear
(Shared cost x 3 parishes)

           £    6.50
Stamps








£  27.60
(Clerk advised by Post mistress to bulk purchase in advance of 5p per stamp increase which means a £5.00 saving on the postage for the coming year)

Wiltshire Association of Local Councils Membership


£  97.36
Receipts

Upper Deverills Parish Council IT Usage




£   15.00
Upper Deverills Accounts & Audit Training contribution

£   13.33

Council is asked to approve and sign the accounts 

23. Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend
National Association of Local Councils Communities in Action - Conference & Exhibition Delivering more for local people

Wednesday 15 June, The Grand Thistle – Bristol

Do you want your council to deliver effective services and representation in response to local needs and aspirations? Do you want to improve how your local council influences and helps shape service delivery in your area? Do you want to find out what the new era of localism and Big Society means to very local government?

By using existing and forthcoming new strengthened powers, communities and local councils can get in the driving seat to make their places better.  Find out more at the Communities in Action Conference. http://www.nalc.gov.uk/Conferences_and_Events/Communities_in_Action.aspx
Warminster Area Board Meeting 

Big Society, localism and what it means for the Warminster area – The Corsley Centre, 6.00pm for 6.30pm start, Thursday 7th April, 2011. The Clerk is unable to attend as she has another Parish Council meeting that evening. She has requested the power point presentation for information.
24. Facebook
Council is asked to discuss the Clerks recommendation that the use of the electronic Facebook as a way of communicating to the public in the future should be investigated following the survey given by the Clerks on the Working with your Council forum already using the system. The Clerk has always tried to make sure that Maiden Bradley Parish Council has maintained an up to date and modern communication system since she took over as Clerk. The Parish was in the forefront in actioning one of the first parish plans and the Clerk would like to make sure it continues to be in the forefront of Local Councils, she is not sure if this means of communication will be successful in such a rural area but recommends its discussion as it might bring the younger members of the parish more in touch with what happens in and around the parish. See extract below: 
We started a Facebook not as a group but as a friend a few months ago. 

 We have 200 friends now and it is working really well. We find it is reaching a group of people that previously had no interest or were totally unaware of activities the Parish Council were doing. I try and regularly update statuses so that people are regularly getting the name fired on their home page just to make it more familiar to them. I get quite a few inbox messages passing on things relevant to the parish. 

 Some Parish Councillors were sceptical at the beginning but are now seeing the benefits. Another thing is that we have attracted some interest in the forthcoming elections and it looks like, there may even be an election this year. People find it approachable and it is the most commonly used form of communication now. I say 'get on board' it will help you not get left behind. 

 I had a meeting with a government fund group yesterday and they said that they petitioned their parish to find out the best way to keep people Informed and Facebook came out number 1.
25. Correspondence
Council is asked to note the correspondence below:

Asbestos Environmental Surveying Ltd
Wilsons (Solicitors advising on their services they can offer to the Parish Council due to the introduction of the Localism Bill)
26. Items for the next Agenda
Annual Parish Meeting
Nominations for Chairman

Nominations for Vice Chairman
Review of Parish Documentation- Standing orders etc.

Review of Assets

Review of Banking Arrangements
27. Date of the next meeting

The Council is asked to note that the 10th May 2011 is the date of the next meeting. 

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540611906) or (maidenbradleypc@o2.co.uk)at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
 Sarah Jeffries Parish Clerk   Wednesday 6th April 2011.
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